
Trinity Episcopal Church, Wethersfield 
Vestry Meeting 
June 30, 2020 

 
Present: The Rev. Tom Furrer (missional priest), the Rev. Darryl Burke (curate), Warren Blessing  
(co-warden), Connie Harasymiw (co-warden), Leslie Jones (clerk), Robert Heath (treasurer),  
Greg Joseph, Tina LaMorte, Cheryl Lewis, J.R. Stanko, Ann Marie Stavola, Linda Traue 
 
Absent: Rebecca Scruton (co-warden) 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Father Tom opened the ZOOM meeting with prayer at 6:45 pm. He reported that 35 people attended 
our first in-person, outdoor service of Evening Prayer on Sunday, June 26 at 4 pm in the parking lot 
located in back of the church. Congregants observed social distancing, wore masks and seemed pleased 
to be gathering as a community. Guidelines were followed as outlined in documents attached to June 26 
Vestry Minutes. Father Tom proposed continuing the same service format with the thought of moving 
toward celebrating communion when it’s safe to do so. General consensus was to continue outdoor,  
in-person Evening Prayer while monitoring COVID-19 levels as well as ECCT, CDC and State guidelines. 
 
Father Darryl closed the meeting with prayer at 7:18 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Leslie Jones 
Parish Clerk 
 


